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Annual Meeting Minutes


April 9, 2009








In attendance:  Trustees Deborah King, Kay Watts and Anne Lewis.  A list of property owners in attendance is attached.





A sign-up sheet was provided, along with last years’ minutes and the 2008/2009 Financial Summary.





Minutes:  It was moved and seconded to have the minutes for the 2008 annual meeting approved.  The motion passed unanimously. 





Election:  Kay Watts’ 3-year term as Trustee is expiring and she announced that she would run for a second term.  Brian Davies of 7245 Cornell was nominated by Chris Schmidt of 7348 Cornell.  Each candidate was given the opportunity to address the audience.  After a vote of the homeowners present and all proxy votes were voted by Trustees, Debbie King and Anne Lewis, it was determined that Kay Watts won the majority of the votes and will stand for a second term as Trustee.  As an aside, the trustees emphasized that being a trustee is not the only way a homeowner can be involved with the subdivision.  All homeowners are invited to attend the monthly meetings, which are held at 7:30 pm on the last Tuesday of each month at the University City Public Library.





Finances and Assessments:  





1)	Debbie King announced that the subdivision will again take legal action to bring delinquent assessments up to date.  Thus, there is an estimated $5,000 for legal expenses in the Professional Services category of the Financial Summary.  The subdivision’s earlier efforts to collect past-due assessments were effective.  However, in recent years, some homeowners have fallen behind on their assessments.  Although the subdivision does not publish the list of delinquent homeowners on its website, the list is available by calling one of the Trustees.


2)	One homeowner requested that when the subdivision sends out the next assessment notice, the expenses associated with special assessments be itemized.  





Projects:





1)	Many homeowners expressed satisfaction that the new stop signs on Vanderbilt appear to have had the desired effect of reducing the speed of traffic between Princeton and Amherst.  


2)	The Trustees recently signed a contract with a construction company to fill all potholes in the streets.


3)	The Trustees are examining which streets will have their curbs re-done this year.  Most likely it will be one of the long blocks on Amherst, Tulane or Dartmouth.


4)	There was an extended discussion about the deteriorating condition of the streets.  Several residents inquired into the process of dissolving the subdivision and letting University City take over maintenance of the streets.  Others were opposed, based on the concern that the subdivision would lose control of the gated street closings from Delmar to Vassar, Purdue and Vanderbilt.  One resident from University Park Subdivision II was present and explained the process by which University Park Subdivision II was dissolved.  The pros and cons of obtaining money through a neighborhood redevelopment grant were also discussed.  


5)	The sawhorses that have been damaged by cars will be removed.  It was discussed that some residents continually move the sawhorses into the park or over onto a curb, thus defeating their purpose of traffic control.  





Miscellaneous matters:





1)	Several homeowners requested that the subdivision put more information about meetings, elections, finances, etc. on the subdivision website.  The Trustees explained that the person who handled the subdivision website is no longer available and a replacement is being sought.  The Trustees also agreed that they would include their names, addresses and phone numbers on newsletters and other written communications so homeowners would know how to reach them.   


2)	The subdivision speed limit is 25 mph.  Several residents would like to have the speed limit in the subdivision reduced to 15 mph or 20 mph.  It was reported that this issue was discussed with a homeowner (Tom Rea) at a previous meeting last fall and the Trustees agree to support a limit of 20mph.  The City Attorney was consulted and informed the Trustees that the police can enforce a speed limit only if the limit is set by the City.  Any speed limit below the City’s general limit of 25 mph must be approved by the City Council.  Mr. Rea was going to look into the process for a change in the speed limit. All homeowners are encouraged to speak to their neighbors if they observe them speeding.


3)	Many homeowners expressed concern about the condition of the vacant houses on Vanderbilt and Cornell.  The subdivision has no enforcement power with regard to condemnations.  Homeowners are encouraged to contact the City Manager or City Attorney.


4)	It was noted that the Post Office has removed all post office boxes in the subdivision.  Someone noted that the post office had performed a usage study, and removed those boxes which received insufficient usage.


5)	Jim Reeves mentioned that in years past, the University Park Neighborhood Association was involved in many social aspects of the subdivision.  It no longer exists due to lack of participation.  He offered to reestablish its not-for-profit status if any homeowners were interested in resurrecting the association.  


6)	It was noted that several cars in the subdivision were vandalized recently.   All homeowners were encouraged to lock their cars and not to leave personal items in their cars.  It was also noted that many blocks in the subdivision had “block captains” and were participating in the Neighborhood Watch program.





The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.





In attendance were:





Patricia Manhart, 7107 Cornell; Jim Reeves, 7107 Cornell; Brian Davies, 7245 Cornell; Jennifer Politte, 7245 Cornell; Chris Schmidt, 7348 Cornell; Mark Luszczynsk, 7008 Cornell; Judith Novak, 7028 Cornell; Tamra L.  Burke, 7369 Colgate; Dennis Fuller, 7365 Colgate; Barbara Bell, 7326 Stanford; Bonnie Brabec, 7331 Stanford; Lyla M. Gordon, 7241 Amherst; Lorean Smith, 7241 Amherst; Felicia M. Walker-Whitted, 7241 Amherst; Jeffrey & Jennifer Riemer, 7241 Cornell; Susan Plassmeyer, 7339 Cornell; Mike Giger, 830 Vanderbilt;


Matt Feier, 7120 Princeton; Lorin Cuoco, John Fowler, 7024 Cornell; Tom Fry, 7321 Delmar; Kathy Shea, 7008 Tulane; Dave Lillis, 7140 Cornell; John Grizzell, 640 Vassar; Kevin Fleming, 7259 Cornell





